





## THE AMERICAN LEGION

ERNEST M. SCHULTZ III – POST 351 – <u>www.alp351.com</u>
<u>**June 2015**</u>

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
SAL Raffle 12 gauge Pump Weatherby See Bartender	1	Enjoy the new bowling game	3 Darts - 7:00 PM	4	5 Fish Fry 5:00PM - 7:30 PM	6 free WiFi
7 Sal Car Wash 11-2 pm	8	9	10 Darts – 7:00 PM	11 Auxiliary Meeting 6PM	12 Fish Fry 5:00PM - 7:30 PM	13 Calusa Vets 1 pm Entertainment
Sal Meeting 11am Flag Day	15	Post 351 Ball Caps for Sale \$15.00	17 Darts - 7:00 PM	18	19 Fish Fry 5:00PM -7:30PM	20 Legion Meeting 10:30 am
21 FATHER'S DAY	22	Save those Pill Bottles	24 Darts - 7:00 PM	Save coupons for our troops!!	26 Fish Fry 5:00PM -7:30PM	Challenge coins are here!!! \$10.00
28	29	Sick Call Bill Hauser Fawcett Hospital Port Charlotte	Doty's Ditty's  If people are talking behind your back, then just fart.	Never Give UP!	Post 351 Coffee Mugs on sale \$5.00	

### Commander's Corner

### Howdy All,

If you were not at the Post to see the Calendar Girls, you missed a treat. They were great. They preform for donations only and sell their calendars. The monies they receive goes towards purchasing seeing eye dogs for Veterans. I will try to get them back on a day when the Calusa Vets are here. They will enjoy the show.

Speaking of the Calusa Vets and friends, they will be here on Saturday, June 13th at 1:00 PM. Music will probably be provided by Tommy D. Food will be burgers and the fixings. Last month the Jr. R.O.T.C. from North Ft. Myers was here to greet and serve the Vets. What a great job and how respectful they were. There is hope in our future. Thanks to Commander Bruce and the S.A.L. for setting this up and their generous donation of \$500 to them.

The Constitutional Conference was held at Post 103 last month. We elected our new District Commander, Mike Addcock from the beach. He will do a good job for us all. He and his crew will Install the new Post Officers on July 25 at noon. Lets have a good turn out for a change. We usually got installed after our Post meeting but Mike said that would not work so I moved it up a week. I will try to get some entertainment for that day and make a party out of it. Sound good????

Speaking of parties, Flash had a good one for his birthday bash. The music was very good. They are expensive though. During their performance, I polled the people there and asked if they would like to get them back even though we would probably lose money. Unanimous, YES!!! I'll take it up at the next meeting. They are August and Candace of The Certified from Lehigh. Flash found them at the Buckingham Blues Jam.

Thanks to the Gals for their donation to the Honor Flight program. Also to those of you who put \$\$\$ in the jar on the bar to help me each my goal of \$1,500. I have since sent the money off to the president, not Obama, to a real president.

Don't forget Papa's Day, June 21. Happy day out there to all you Sires!

That's it for now. Stay healthy and visit our Post.

Yours in service,

**Dave Doty, Incoming Commander** 

POINTS TO PONDER: If silence is golden, why is duct tape silver???

A stitch in time saves nine what?

# American Legion Auxiliary

#### Hello All...

Thanks to everyone who came out and supported our Calousa Harbour Veterans! Especially the cooks, servers, set -up and clean- up crew!!!!

The Calousa Harbour Veterans will be here Saturday, June 13<sup>th</sup> at 1pm. Hamburgers and all the fixins will be served for only \$3.00. We will also have entertainment. Please come and support these World War II and Korean Veterans and our post!

We are collecting supplies for the troops for the summer. Items needed: deodorant, shampoo, foot powder, chap stick, bug spray, sunscreen, slim jims, mixes that you add to water, razors, shaving cream etc. If you don't like to shop monetary donations will be accepted and we will do the shopping for you!

If you would like to volunteer for a function or just want to help out please contact Judy Crocker or one of our other officers. Together we can DO IT! It does not take a lot of time and the more volunteers we have the less amount of work it is for all of us!

We have made our 100% goal for membership!!!! Thanks to everyone who paid their dues!

Please attend our June 11<sup>th</sup> Auxiliary meeting at 6pm. Your support and ideas are greatly appreciated!

Save those manufacturer coupons. The troops can use them up to 6 months after the expiration date. If you have any extra just bring them to the post. You don't even have to clip them.

Save those pill bottles and tabs!

Thank-you for all your support! For God and Country, Judy Crocker - President

Look for us on Facebook! <a href="https://www.facebook.com/pages/American-Legion-Auxiliary-Post-351/554176084626114">https://www.facebook.com/pages/American-Legion-Auxiliary-Post-351/554176084626114</a>

# Sons of the American Legion

The SAL will be beginning our Spring and Summer CAR WASHES



Sunday 11am to 2pm, June 7, 2015

The first Sunday of every month – wash, dry and vacuum for the small donation of \$5.00. Get your car washed and help support the SAL and Post 351.

On May 9<sup>th</sup> the Calousa Vets party was wonderful. Everyone had a great time. The ROTC Cadets were excited and honored to be there. Thank you Post 351 members "Salute". Thad and David gave all the cadets and faculty a challenge coin – That's Forever... Thank you Dave and Thad. There is a thank you letter from Command Sergeant Major Bill Lansberry posted on the post board.

#### **Bruce Glover SAL Commander**

### **Kitchen News**

The kitchen will be serving Friday night fish dinners from 5:00 PM to 7:30 PM.

Please come and enjoy dinner and support the post!

Editor – Perry White – www.alp351.com

